

Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) Atlanta GA 30333

March 9, 2011

Mr. James Robert Deal James Robert Deal Attorney PLLC P.O. Box 2276 Lynnwood, Washington 98036-2276

Dear Mr. Deal:

On behalf of Secretary Sebelius, thank you for your letter regarding water fluoridation levels.

Your letter states that the proposed Department of Health and Human Services' (HHS) Recommendation for Fluoride Concentration in Drinking Water for Prevention of Dental Caries comment period should be extended.

On February 28, 2011, HHS extended the comment period to April 15, 2011, 11:59 Eastern Standard Time. The *Federal Register* notice is available on the Internet at the following website:

www.federal register.gov/articles/2011/02/28/2011-4343/proposed-hhs-recommendation-for-fluoride-concentration-in-drinking-water-for-prevention-of-dental

Your comments on the proposed guidance have been received, and will be reviewed and considered by HHS. We regret the inconvenience that you experienced while submitting your comments.

Sincerely,

Thomas R. Frieden, M.D., M.P.H.

Director, CDC, and

Administrator, Agency for Toxic Substances and Disease Registry